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The general idea of the Volunteers and Research feature is to highlight bird research that pertains to New Hampshire’s birds and ideally includes a volunteer component. Sometimes there’s only research, other times just the volunteer part, depending on the topic. It started out as a way to let people know how they could help with bird research and also show that the results have contributed to meaningful research. Please see recent Volunteers and Research columns for an idea of what has been written about. 
As various authors have explored different topics, sometimes they’ve come across interesting research that they thought NH birders would like to know about but that did not include a volunteer component (such as Study of Harlequin Ducks and Bird Response to Climate Change). Articles such as The Case for Indoor Cats, profile a topic that is of concern to birders and provides resources for more information, sort of like a “state of the state” on that topic. Other articles have covered a great way that birders could help conservation, even though there was no specific research results to report (such as the Birder’s Exchange for distributing used birding equipment to Latin American researchers in need). Any of these variations are fine.

There is some research involved in writing the articles and contact with the researcher is often the key part. 
